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Randy Thompson, Permit Reviewer


Bureau of Water


S.C. Department of Health and Environmental Control


2600 Bull Street


Columbia S.C. 29201





Dear Mr. Thompson, 


Thank you for this opportunity to give comments on Santee Cooper’s proposed closure plans for ash impoundments at the Grainger Generating Station. My name is Chris Carnevale and I represent Southern Alliance for Clean Energy. Since 1985, Southern Alliance for Clean Energy has worked to promote responsible energy choices that ensure clean, safe and healthy communities throughout the Southeast. 


We oppose Santee Cooper’s proposed coal ash closure plan and urge you to do the same, because it endangers public health and the environment through improper handling of coal ash waste. Coal ash contains elevated concentrations of arsenic, mercury, selenium, thallium and other substances dangerous to human health and the environment. Santee Cooper’s plan does not offer an appropriate solution for toxic waste of this kind. 


As others have stated in their comments, the proposed “vault” will not stop coal ash pollution; the geology of the location is ill suited to serve as an impermeable liner as Santee Cooper claims.  Santee Cooper is asking to build an untested, essentially unregulated landfill in a wetland and flood plain.  This is irresponsible; Conway deserves better.  The coal ash should be moved to a lined, Class Three landfill out of Conway’s wetlands, out of the floodplain, and away from the river.


The proposed closure plan will not stop the ongoing pollution at Grainger. It will leave an unlined coal ash lagoon in a wetland on the banks of the Waccamaw River endangering the health of surrounding communities, aquatic ecosystems, and those who depend on the River for drinking, fishing, and recreation. 


Another big problem is that Santee Cooper’s proposed plan will not clean up any of the existing groundwater pollution and soil contamination at the site.  Groundwater monitoring since the 1990’s has showed severe arsenic contamination from the coal ash, with levels reaching 200 to 300 times the legal limits in recent years. The polluted groundwater flows directly into the Waccamaw River.  Santee Cooper proposes to do nothing about all the contamination outside the “vault.”  It calls this do-nothing plan “natural attenuation”—but that simply means leaving the arsenic in Conway’s environment, where it will continue to pollute the river for decades to come.

















Another major deficiency of Santee Cooper’s proposed plan is that there are no triggers for any future action if the coal ash impoundments continue to leach toxic substances. There are no targets for a reduction in pollution. DHEC should not approve any plan without targets, clearly defined triggers for future action and commitment from Santee Cooper to act on future pollution.





Failing to address arsenic pollution at Grainger is not only dangerous to human health and the environment – it is also costly to local taxpayers and to tourism.  Rather than taking responsibility for its decades of pollution, Santee Cooper will simply be passing the cost of that pollution on to the public.


Indeed, it has been known for years that the Grainger coal ash lagoons are operating in violation of the law by polluting Conway’s environment – its groundwater, wetlands and the Waccamaw River – with arsenic and other toxic substances.


In 2009, the S.C. Department of Health and Environmental Control notified Santee Cooper that it was violating the South Carolina Pollution Control act due to the arsenic contamination at Grainger. Since that time Santee Cooper has done nothing to stop the illegal discharges of arsenic and other pollutants and continues to violate the Federal Clean Water Act and South Carolina Pollution Control Act to this day.





This situation presents an opportunity for DHEC to set a strong precedent for how coal ash will be handled in the future. DHEC has a moral and environmental imperative to enforce the strongest possible remediation action. In the absence of action from EPA, it is up to DHEC to protect the environment and public from toxic coal ash waste. Please oppose Alternative 5b and require Santee Cooper to: 





Comply with the South Carolina Pollution Control Act


Comply with the Federal Clean Water Act


Adopt Alternative 7 and remove all ash from the lagoons along the Waccamaw River and store it in a lined, Class Three landfill


Remove all contaminated soil from the ash ponds to natural baseline levels of arsenic and other pollutants


Restore the wetlands where the ash is currently stored 





South Carolina is home to 50 coal ash ponds and landfills containing at least 3.8 billion gallons of toxic ash. The waterways of South Carolina are under extreme duress from this poorly managed toxic waste stream. 


A peer reviewed article by U.S. Forest Service and Fish and Wildlife scientists, published in July 2012, quantified the economic impact of coal ash pollution to fish and wildlife 














resources nationwide.� That study found that over the past 45 years, coal ash pollution has caused $2.3 billion in damage to fish and wildlife. If not cleaned up, coal ash impoundments would cause another $3.85 billion in projected damage over the next 50 years. The vibrant fishing and tourism industries dependent on the Waccamaw River should not have to suffer because of Santee Cooper’s coal ash pollution.








Sincerely, 

















Chris Carnevale


Coastal Climate & Energy Coordinator


Southern Alliance for Clean Energy


P.O. Box 13673


Charleston, SC 29422











